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BLACKSTONE ANNOUNCES MAJOR REVIEW OF UNIVERSITY CAREERS SERVICES

Education and Employment Minister Baroness Blackstone today announced a major review of student careers services. The review, chaired by Professor Martin Harris, Vice Chancellor of the University of Manchester, will look at careers 

services in universities and colleges and advise Ministers on how standards can be raised.

Baroness Blackstone said: "University careers services are too often a Cinderella service, out on the remote edges of higher education, with little or no presence or influence in the lives of students and the academics who teach them. This has to change. Standards must rise. Where you study - and where you live after graduation - should not affect the quality of careers advice and guidance you receive.

"The review will focus on practical suggestions and improvements which can be made quickly to help today’s students, not just tomorrow’s. It will help universities and colleges identify and disseminate the very best practice across the sector. It is vital that the higher education sector works with Government to shape a careers service fit for the new century. 

"The higher education sector has an essential role to play in developing our workforce and tackling the skills deficit. Student numbers have risen dramatically to more than two million in 1999, and the Prime Minister has made a 

commitment to a continued expansion. Foundation degrees will play a big part in this expansion by offering a new vocationally focused route into higher education and employment. Launched earlier this year, they will provide students with the specialist technical knowledge, employability skills and broader understanding needed in the new economy. 

“If we are to continue to grow as a knowledge economy this expansion must be supported by careers advice that equips graduates with the knowledge they need to make informed choices about their future."

NOTES TO EDITORS

Baroness Blackstone was speaking at a seminar to launch the findings of a DfEE- funded Graduate Labour Market in London study. This study was one of 55 projects funded through the DfEE Higher Education and Employment Development Programme between 1998 and 2000. Further details on these projects can be found on the Higher Education: Quality and Employability Division website at: http://www.dfee.gov.uk/heqe/projsintro.htm. 

Further information about the Graduate Labour Market in London study can be obtained from Kate Martin at FOCUS Central London on 020 7896 8441. 

The review of HE careers services will cover English universities and colleges. Membership of the group will include both providers and users of HE Careers services including employers and students. Membership details have yet to be finalised. 
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